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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. 
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe.

My coverage is supposed to allow me to see any in or out of network provider.  
It would appear that United Healthcare is making everything "in network" by doing behind
the scenes contracts with the otherwise out of network providers.  If the provider isn't
willing to sign the contract, both the provider and the patient are out in terms of coverage. 
How does that make my coverage what it is purported to be?
Original Medicare Part A & B is primary for me.  United Healthcare is supposed to pay my
medical bills anywhere in the World for anything that would be approved by Medicare were
I on American soil & if the bill is written in English.  If they are not even doing it in my
hometown, how do I trust them to do it in another Country?
Betsy Wilcox
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March 27, 2024 
 
  
Betsy Wilcox 

  
 
Dear Betsy Wilcox: 
 
Thank you for your email to the Group Insurance Board (Board) and the Department of 
Employee Trust Funds (ETF) regarding concerns over your provider’s contract with 
UnitedHealthcare (UHC) in the State of Wisconsin Group Health Insurance Program.  
 
We reached out to UHC to gather information about the contract status of  

. Since you are enrolled in Medicare Plus, a group 
Medicare Supplement, Medicare will pay your claims first and UHC will pay for your 
Medicare deductibles, copays and coinsurance. Since your provider accepts Medicare 
payments, they should also accept UHC’s as a secondary payer, regardless of their 
contract status with UHC. We asked UHC to reach out to ’ office and you to 
discuss this. We learned they have been able to speak with you and have left a voice 
mail with your provider’s office.  
 
Regarding your request that ETF find a different vendor to administer Medicare Plus, we 
have released a Request for Proposal to the market. This is a request to vendors to bid 
on the contract for three to seven years. The contract with a potentially new vendor 
would be for coverage beginning January 1, 2026. Members will be informed of the 
vendor for open enrollment in the fall of 2025.  
 
I hope you have found this information helpful. A copy of your letter and this response 
will be included in the materials for the May 23, 2024, Board meeting. If you have 
additional questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out using the contact 
information provided below.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Arlene Larson, Manager of Federal Program and Policy  
Office of Strategic Health Policy 
Department of Employee Trust Funds  
arlene.larson@etf.wi.gov   
608-264-6624 




